


        January 28. 2013 
Dear Interior Delegation Representatives, 
 
I am writing to ask for consideration of your support for legislative appropriation 
funds for Fairbanks Montessori School building improvements. 
 
I am writing as both an alumna and current parent of a child attending Fairbanks 
Montessori School.  As a life long Alaskan I believe we as a community have an 
obligation to our children to continue to support and work towards positive 
educational experiences.  This begins with early childhood education.  Fairbanks 
Montessori School is a non-profit childhood preschool and kindergarten in 
Fairbanks. 
 
The funding being requested from the State of Alaska is for health and safety 
upgrades as a part of a building remodel.  Funding for Fairbanks Montessori 
operation is 98% tuition funded.  Fairbanks Montessori School has taught preschool, 
and kindergarten children since 1966 and has been in the current building since 
1985, approximately 27 years.  The funding currently requested as part of the grant 
project would be used for addition of a sprinkler system to the building, and a 
remodel of the entryway to improve security and parking.   
 
There are three major areas of concern with our 27 year old school at this time: In 
this sad day and age of increased security needs, there is no clear line of sight for 
staff to visualize egress and ingress of persons.  Second, the school requires 
overhead fire suppressive sprinklers to comply with current fire safety guidelines.  
Finally, the parking lot is an open space just off a major thoroughfare, without any 
traffic flow or planned routing.  As a result, children are walking through a 
multidirectional traffic flow, which we have found to be extremely unsafe. 
 
I ask for your consideration and support of the current funding proposal to improve 
school safety, and security for my child, and for the thousands of others over the 
coming decades that will benefit from early childhood education. 
 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Laura Brunner MD 





 
December 14, 2012 
 
 
Dear STATE LEGISLATOR: 
 
I’m writing to ask for your support for state funding to help Fairbanks Montessori 
undertake some badly needed renovation.  I have been teaching English at the 
University of Alaska Fairbanks since 1986, and my wife, Alexandra Fitts, has been a 
Spanish professor there since 1995.  My daughter, currently in 6th grade at Pearl 
Creek Elementary, attended Fairbanks Montessori from ages three to six, and we are 
extremely grateful for the caring and supportive education she received in those 
crucial years.   
 
Quality preschool in Fairbanks is at a premium.  (Our daughter started out at Play-
and-Learn West, which subsequently shut down and remains closed, as you may 
know.)  Fairbanks Montessori provides a vital service to our community by 
nurturing about 150 children a year, in the process employing more than twenty 
people, and paying for 98% of it directly through tuition. 
 
The current building has been in use since 1985, and not surprisingly now badly 
needs renovation and modernization.  These changes will improve security for the 
children, as well as saving energy, enhancing the classroom experience, reducing 
operating costs, and extending the life of the structure. 
 
I believe that legislative support of Fairbanks Montessori is an excellent use of state 
money, and urge you to consider this opportunity along with the many other worthy 
requests in the Fairbanks community.  Fairbanks Montessori has become a 
venerable institution—we know families who have attended for two generations—
and this badly needed renovation is a perfect time for the state of Alaska to leverage 
public resources on behalf of the quality of life in Fairbanks. 
 
Sincerely, 
 

 
Eric Heyne      
1324 Summit Dr. 
Fairbanks, AK  99712 
907-457-3742 









2068 Bridgewater Dr. 

Fairbanks, Alaska 99709 

 

January 7, 2013 

Dear Senator Kelly: 

I am writing today in support of Fairbanks Montessori Association’s request for legislative 

appropriations money.  

Fairbanks Montessori School has been serving the cognitive developmental and emotional needs 

of children three to six years of age since 1966.  I have witnessed my grandchildren’s growth 

positively influenced through their warm, caring and nurturing environment.  

Fairbanks Montessori is committed to individualized education, allowing a child the freedom to 

develop at his or her own pace. Their environment provides a varying degree of challenge from 

which a child may, with guidance, choose work according to their level of development. They 

strive to provide a stimulating and safe environment in which children develop a love of 

learning, a high sense of self-esteem, and to acquire the basic skills necessary for a lifetime of 

learning. At Fairbanks Montessori School education of children is a responsibility the school and 

parents share. 

My responsibility as a grandmother is why I am writing this letter in support of Fairbanks 

Montessori Association’s request for legislative appropriations money.  Safety of the children is 

my primary concern.  Currently the parking lot during pick-up and drop-off times can be quite 

dangerous as there are no curbs, parking spaces or directional traffic. The renovation plans 

address this issue and would greatly reduce the chances of a child getting accidentally hit by a 

car. 

Another safety concern is monitoring who enters and leaves the facility. In 1966 this didn’t seem 

to be a problem.  In this day and age the unpredictable can happen.  No monitoring area is 

provided at the entrance at this time.   A new entry/office area would make monitoring people 

entering and exiting the building possible for the office personnel.   

Fairbanks Montessori School strives to nurture a healthy child: independent, self-confident, 

social and motivated.    They also have to offer parents the security of knowing that their 

children are receiving the best care, developmental guidance available and paramount, a safe 

environment.  Your support of Fairbanks Montessori Association’s request for legislative 

appropriations money will help makes this possible. 

Respectfully,  

 

Marion Woods 


